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With decision no. 22608/2024, the Italian Court of Cassation confirms the deductibility of VAT on transaction 

costs incurred by the SPV in the context of merger leveraged buy-out (MLBO) transactions.  

In general, passive entities set up for the sole purpose of holding equity interests in other entities are not allowed 

to deduct VAT on costs since (i) such entities cannot be considered as carrying on a business activity per se and 

(ii) the relevant costs cannot be linked to actual taxable activities carried out by the same entities. 

In the past the Italian tax authorities took the view that the SPVs set up in the context of MLBO transactions were 

merely passive holding companies with the consequence that VAT on costs was not deductible. 

The decision of the Court of Cassation (confirming the position taken a number of lower court decisions) take 

the opposite view. 

In particular, in the view of the Court of Cassation the activity of the SPVs cannot be qualified as a mere passive 

holding but rather as an active business one since they carry on activities preparatory to those that will be carried 

on by the entity resulting from the merger between the SPV and the target company. From a VAT perspective, 

the decision implies that VAT on costs incurred in connection with MLBO transactions is deductible in accordance 

with general principles.  

The decision is a positive precedent as it will facilitate the structuring of MLBO transactions. 
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INFORMATION PURSUANT TO ARTICLE 13 OF EU REGULATION NO. 2016/679 (Data Protection Code) 
 

The law firm Gianni & Origoni, (hereafter “the Firm”) only processes personal data that is freely provided during the course of professional relations or meetings, events, workshops, etc., which are also processed for 
informative/divulgation purposes. This newsletter is sent exclusively to those subjects who have expressed an interest in receiving information about the Firm’s activities. If it has been sent you by mistake, or should you have 

decided that you are no longer interested in receiving the above information, you may request that no further information be sent to you by sending an email to: relazioniesterne@gop.it. The personal data processor is the 
Firm Gianni & Origoni, whose administrative headquarters are located in Rome, at Via delle Quattro Fontane 20. 
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